


Held on:  

Thursday 18 November 2021 at 4:30pm
Place: 


Microsoft Teams 

Present:
Sybil Hanson (Chair)

Ann Harkin


Chris Bishop


Chris Milburn


Fiona Brinson


Isobel Rose


Jaz Matharu


John Teago


Kate Steventon


Lois Whitehouse

Lorna Nix

Matt Stiles


Michael Berry


Mike Ballinger


Maureen Perry


Nicky Aston


Nicky Downes


Rick Leigh


Steve Rees

In attendance:
Kirston Nelson - Director of Education and Skills


Rachael Sugars – Head of Education Improvement and Standards

Chris Whiteley – Finance Manager


Paul Hammond – Schools Finance

Lucy Lambert – Education Support and Improvement Co-ordinator

CSF41/21
APOLOGIES
Apologies were recorded from Cllr Kindy Sandhu, Alison Francis, Helen Quinn, Louise Kelman, Marina Kelly, Paula Pickthorne, Sarah Malam, and Sophie Dent.
CSF42/21
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES


The minutes of the meeting held on 7th October were confirmed.
CSF43/21
MATTERS ARISING AND REVIEW OF ACTION LOG
· CSF35/21 – Lucy Lambert to check that terms of office have been updated on the Schools Forum membership document.
· CSF36/21 - Paul Hammond to update on Early Years block and post-16 funding at November Schools Forum.

· CSF36/21 - Chris Whiteley to update on response from DfE about the calculation of the Central School Services block.

· CSF36/21 - Lucy Lambert to arrange a Schools Forum sub-group before November Schools Forum.

All actions completed or on today’s agenda.
Rick Leigh is retiring as a Governor, and has resigned from Schools Forum. 

He was thanked for all his hard work as a Schools Forum member as well as his leading role in enabling the Coventry Governors Association to function so effectively. 


Action – Lucy Lambert to hold Governor election for maintained Primary group.

CSF44/21
FAIR FUNDING CONSULTATION
· Please see presentation slides 3 to 4.

· It was confirmed that today’s discussion will form the Schools Forum response to the Fair Funding consultation.
CSF45/21
BUDGET UPDATE
· Please see presentation slides 6 to 7.

Action – Paul Hammond to update on allocations for Schools Block, Central School Services Block, High Needs Block and Early Years at January Schools Forum.
· Please see presentation slides 8 to 11.

· Energy management can help with surveys and energy advice, please contact energymanagement@coventry.gov.uk. 

It was asked:

What is the advantage of being on a contract for energy?

The Council buys energy in advance, which costs a set amount. This could be at a reduced cost if prices later rise, or could be a higher amount if the market changes. The decision was made to buy enough energy for almost two years while the prices were low.

· Please see presentation slides 12 to 15.

· A further £1.6 billion funding has been announced nationally, but we do not yet know the split between the Schools and High Needs blocks.
· It has been confirmed that schools recovery funding will continue for two academic years. Rates are still to be announced, but we are expecting the Primary rate to remain the same and the Secondary rate to double.

· £2.6 billion in total has been announced for High Needs capital, some of this funding will be allocated to LAs through a formula.

· Ministers have committed to raising the starting salary for teachers, this has not yet been determined but will be delivered through existing resources – there will not be any extra allocated.

CSF46/21
SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT FUNDING REFORM
· Please see presentation slides 17 to 20.
Comments from Schools Forum members:

· The Partnership model works best for Coventry schools. I urge Schools Forum to make a response to the consultation.
· The main concern is the direction of travel, around being able to support schools through the current model.
· Headteachers in the academy group feel that the Partnership has a significant impact on collaborative working. It would be such a shame to lose this model. A number of Headteachers feel very strongly that the current model should continue and be funded appropriately.
· We have a civic responsibility to support one another’s children right across the city.
· Schools Forum support the LA’s approach to the consultation.


Action – Rachael Sugars/Lucy Lambert to share LA consultation response with Schools Forum and Headteachers.
CSF47/21
FEEDBACK FROM SCHOOLS FORUM FUNDING REVIEW SUB-GROUP
· Please see presentation slides 22 to 29 and the Feedback from Sub-group report.
Comments from Schools Forum members:

· Primary Finance agreed with the sub-group’s proposal.

· Schools Forum are in agreement with the sub-group’s proposal.

· Thank you to sub-group members and officers for their hard work on the National Funding Formula allocations.

CSF48/21
CENTRAL EXPENDITURE
· Please see presentation slides 31 to 35 and the Central Expenditure report.

Decision: The Schools Forum should approve the proposed 2022/23 central budgets.
Voting: All
Result: Carried unanimously

· Thank you to sub-group members and officers for their hard work on the Central Services block.

CSF49/21
DE-DELEGATED SERVICES
· Please see presentation slides 37 to 39 and the De-delegated Services report.
· Licences/subscriptions and the £450k for school improvement are now done centrally outside of the de-delegation process, and behaviour support services is now a traded item.

Decision: The Schools Forum should agree the de-delegation areas for maintained schools.
Voting: Maintained representatives
Result: Carried unanimously

Minutes
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